
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
May 23, 2024 
 
Dear Friends and Supporters of Higher Ground: 

 
HOME REPORT: I am sorry for the delay in this letter.  I have been dealing with 
one physical problem after another for a few weeks.  I did not have energy to 
leave the house.  Tuesday Joyce and I went to the post office.  Upon returning 
home a man named Jim waved me to stop.  I have witnessed to him several 
times, inviting him to Bible study.  He looked worried, and his request seemed 
urgent.  I got out of the car to hear him say, “I need you to help me get born?” I 
knew what he meant.  I presented the Gospel to him again and led him in prayer 
to receive Jesus Christ as his Savior and Lord.  The good seed of the Gospel fell 
on good soil (Matthew 13:23). 
 
PRISON REPORT: Five chaplains in Kenya began taking HGBM courses.  15 
inmates made professions of faith in Christ.  A record of 40 inmates are ready 
for graduation.  In Uganda 10 inmates professed faith in Christ. 
 
VILLAGE REPORT: Students are requesting a graduation service.   The sidebar to 
your left is a report from a woman who recently completed her coursework. 
 
PRAYER REQUESTS:  

1.  God’s will regarding the expansion of HGBM into Tanzania.  
2.  God’s will regarding a trip to Kenya for graduation services, chaplain 

retreat and    Pastor’s Conference. 
3.  For me to regain my physical health and strength.  This has caused a 

delay in taking   HGBM to You Tube and other video platforms.  The 
program will be called The Bible   From Start to Finish.  Thanks for 
partnering with us in reaching the world with the   Gospel.  We are 
able to do what we do because you send us and support us.   

 
Harold & Joyce Anderson 

 
“The Lord gave the word; great was the company of those who proclaimed it.”  

(Psalms 68:11)  
 

Send checks to 

 

VILLAGE REPORT: 

Higher Ground Bible Ministries 

Dear Madam:  I am Salome 

Wambui Gitau, Pastor of 

Abundant Grace Church. 

I have attended and completed all 

the lessons and exams provided by 

HGBM organization. 

HGBM has greatly assisted me in 

analyzing the whole Bible at large 

and given me the knowledge to 

understand it and translate it in 

the best manner.   I have been able 

to carry this out during my free 

time that has never in any way 

interfered with my day to day 

programs 

It's my great honor to appreciate 

HGBM.  I wait for my graduation 

and honor to serve the people. 

Thank you and God bless you 

HGBM. 

Yours, 

Pastor Salome 
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